
 
COUNTY OF NIAGARA 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that a public hearing will be held by the Legislature of Niagara 
County, New York, at the Niagara County Courthouse, First Floor, 175 Hawley Street, Lockport, 
NY 14094, on the 14th day of November, 2023, at 5:50 o’clock p.m., Local Time, to hear citizen 
comments regarding the community development, economic development, and housing needs of 
Niagara County and the County’s potential submission of an application to the New York State 
Office of Community Renewal for Community Development Block Grant funding to support Joe 
C’s Truck Center with the establishment of a service center for heavy duty trucks and a wholesale 
parts and distribution center, both located at 2429 Military Road, Niagara, NY.  More detailed 
information regarding the project will be presented at the hearing. The County encourages public 
comment and participation in the identification of needs and in the preparation of the grant 
application. Written comments are invited and can be submitted by email to 
andrea.klyczek@niagaracounty.com. Written comments must be submitted no later than 4:00 
o’clock p.m. on November 14, 2023. 
 
The aforesaid public hearing has been directed to be held pursuant to a Resolution of the County 
Legislature of Niagara County, New York, duly adopted at a meeting of said Legislature on the 
17th day of October 2023.  
 

Alysa T. Tomasino, Clerk 
Niagara County Legislature 
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